On July 14, 2007, Debra Robinson made the following request regarding item PD1-Personnel Agenda
 

REQUEST:
What does the large number for data change reflect? 
RESPONSE: 
The 11,984 of the total 12,187 data changes reflect the number of teachers and assistant principals whose pay frequency was changed from “contract pay” to “biweekly pay”. It was determined that the way in which we paid teachers and assistant principals this past year (contract pay) needed to be changed. To that end, we have instituted biweekly pay for FY 08, resulting in a rather large number of data changes to the employees’ job screens. 
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